



## COMITÉS ORGANIZADORES DE CONCURSOS FEI 2020 EN ESPAÑA

Madrid, 23 de marzo de 2020

Queridos amigos,

Dentro del conjunto de consecuencias de la crisis del COVID19 la FEI ha previsto la posibilidad de solicitar una posible reubicación de fechas hasta el 31 de marzo para competiciones internacionales afectadas por ella (adjuntamos extracto de su comunicación más abajo).

Es por ello por lo que os pedimos nos hagáis llegar vuestras posibles peticiones en este sentido antes del 30 de marzo.

### ***Is it possible for an Organiser who is postponing an Event to “reserve” a future date?***

*Currently, our Regulations do not allow dates to be reserved. We are not going to accept any date changes for the moment as we need to receive all the requests first.*

*The FEI does not know how many Events will be impacted nor how long the current situation will last. We understand how extremely difficult the situation is for Organisers, but clearly no single Organiser can be favoured to the detriment of others.*

*For this reason, and in order to evaluate the impact on the FEI Calendar, the FEI requests that for all Events that have been cancelled due to Covid-19, the National Federations inform the FEI whether they wish to organise their Event(s) on another date and, if so, provide the dates to [Calendar@fei.org](mailto:Calendar@fei.org) no later than **31 March 2020**.*

*As the situation is evolving so rapidly, for Events that need to be cancelled after the 31 March deadline, National Federations are also asked to confirm whether they wish to propose a new date.*

*This will allow the FEI, in consultation with the International Equestrian Organisers Alliance and the relevant National Federations, to evaluate the impact of the new dates on the Calendar and propose a policy to the FEI Board for date changes.*

Un saludo cordial

**Venancio García Ovies**

**Secretario General**